

LSA SG Regular Meeting (via Zoom)

May 26, 2021

8:00 PM

1. Call to Order
2. Opening Roll Call () - Present, E - Excused, A- Absent

i.	Watt, Tyler		xxvi.	Tam, Peter	
ii.	Farah, Zackariah		xxvii.	Chakraborti, Aditya	E
iii.	Rifkin, Cameron		xxviii.	Addison, William	
iv.	Cohen, Jacob		xxix.	Tedrick, Vincenzo (Vince)	
v.	Theuerkauf, Caroline			E	
vi.	Rich, Sophia	E	xxx.	Neff, Ethan	
vii.	Salino, Sarah		xxxi.	Burgaj, Roland (Ron)	
viii.	Goodsell, Alli		xxxii.	Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun	
ix.	Hamamy, Salma		xxxiii.	Juliao, Jordan	
x.	Stevens, Major	E	xxxiv.	Ramos, Lissette	
xi.	McLean, Claudia		xxxv.	Smith, Lauren	
xii.	Rothstein, Kayla		xxxvi.	Crews, Tiffany	
xiii.	Williams, Erik	E	xxxvii.	Berglund, Mollie	
xiv.	Dai, Carol	E	xxxviii.	Crespo, Maleny	E
xv.	Fioritto, Tyler	E	xxxix.	Hwang, Tae Won (Danny)	
xvi.	Nguyen, Alex	E		E	
xvii.	Altimemy, Zahraa	E	xl.	Mulliken, Ryan	E
xviii.	List, M. Riley		xli.	Pierangeli, Cody	E
xix.	Jonaitis, Cody		xlii.	Sommerfeld, Elizabeth	E
xx.	Stoneman, Max		xliii.	Wojtara, Magda	E
xxi.	Slack, Caroline		xliv.	Torres, Gabriela	E
xxii.	Gunasekaran, Gaurie	E	xlv.	Colvin, Anna	
xxiii.	Zhao, Suki		xlvi.	Orleans, Louis	E
xxiv.	Kado, Lydia				
xxv.	Nelson, Erica	E			

3. Announcements

- a. Cohen: Just wanted to remind everyone about end of year reports. Hoping to have everyone send them in by August 1st. I'm happy to help if you have any questions.

- b. Farah: Going into this meeting there are two resolutions that were added. One will be controversial, it's a statement on what happened in Gaza. I think it's helpful to discuss it as a body, but I hope we don't shy away from controversial topics like this that we have a duty to talk about.
 - c. Watt: Motion to amend the agenda to include Motion to support the City of Ann Arbor's efforts to change local leasing policies so that units can be viewed only as early as 210 days after the start date of the lease, instead of the current 70 day rule.
 - i. Second: Cohen
 - ii. Ramos: What are we talking about this for?
 - 1. Watt: This is a policy that wants student input on.
 - d. Cohen: Motion to move **W2021.13** to old business
 - i. Second: Watt
 - 1. Consent
4. Approval of the Agenda
- a. *Motion: Rifkin*
 - b. *Second: Juliao*
 - i. *Consent*
5. Approval of Previous Minutes
- a. *Motion: Cohen*
 - b. *Second: Juliao*
 - i. *Consent*
6. Constituents' Time
- a. Pai: My name is Ashvin (he/him). It's come to attention about the LSA SG resolution about Gaza and would have come to support the resolution. I'm a CSG representative. I've listened to students concerns and many Palestinian students felt that they were being heard.
 - b. Israel: I use she/her pronouns. I'm a representative from hillel, and came to support the resolution.
 - c. Walling: I'm here to support the resolution about Palenstine. I think it's best to stand with the people of Palenstine.

- d. Imran: I want to extend my support for this resolution. Student activism is extremely powerful, and we must fight for justice and Palenstine’s liberation.
 - e. Streng: he/they. I would like to join my colleagues and wholeheartedly support the resolution being put forward. As a settler colonial country, it is imperative that we stand with the indegeous people of Palenstine that have had their land and lives taken from them. It is super important to stand in solidarity with Palestinians. We have the moral duty to ensure our money is going to the liberation of people
 - f. Yuan. he/him. I’d like to echo the comments already made. I strongly affirm the statements of CSG and encourage LSA SG to take the same action.
 - g. Farah: I’m sorry to everyone for what happened. I don’t know how he got into the meeting, and I’m sorry for all those who witnessed him expose himself. That was disgusting and horrendous. I’m very sorry for those who witnessed that. Please don’t let that person in again.
 - i. Watt: We will use the name and email, and find out who he was. I am very sorry everyone.
 - h. Dempsey: she/her. I’m here to echo what my colleagues have said, and stand with those who are clearly oppressed.
 - i. Pasupula: he/him. I’m also a rep from LSA SG in CSG so I was involved in the CSG assembly meeting. I’d like to support all resolutions coming from LSA SG that supports Palestinian liberation. It’s sad to see how unsafe Palestinian students have felt on campus, and we as representatives need to help them feel safe.
 - j. Addison: Motion to move F2021.05 and F2021.06 to be next on the agenda as there are many constituents here.
 - i. Seconded
 - ii. Consent
 - k. Motion for 10 minute recess for everyone to read the resolutions.
 - i. Motion: Cohen
 - ii. Second: Farah
 - 1. Consent
7. [R F2021.05 A Resolution Condemning the Recent Rise in Antisemitism](#)

a. Sponsors:

- i. Farah: I'm sure people are still in shock from what happens. I was approached by a lot of students on campus who are Jewish. I disagree with the idea that CSG's stance was anti-semitic. I want to make it clear that student government stands against anti-semitism. I hope we can make a strong stance that we are in fact calling out anti-semitism and racism. The dean's office is listed so that students know where they can file their reports. I'd like to thank Tilly for all of the guidance on this resolution. This resonates with me a lot, and I would like to stop the growth of buds of racism in our community. If anyone wants to become a sponsor just put your name in the chat and we'll add you.
- ii. Watt: I want to address this as well. Anti-semitism is something that affects our community, and I promise that we will be taking serious steps to address this.
- iii. Addison: This is a longstanding issue, but I want to draw attention that there are two sides to this. There is a lot going on here, and that people are scared on both sides. As we go into discussions, it's important to remember that we're dealing with all human beings.
- iv. Israel: I'd like to thank the members of SG for bringing about this resolution. I encourage SG to think about the use of inflammatory language and the effect it may have on Jewish students and people around the world.
- v. Cohen: These two resolutions do not go against each other. You can support both resolutions.
- vi. Vidhya-Ponraj: The other resolution is not against Israeli people rather the Israeli state. We want to support the people of both sides.
- vii. Streng: I think this is a super important and issue, and I think it's important to separate anti-zionism and anti-semitism. This isn't a conflict, it's an occupation. It's an asymmetry of power. Jewish values do not go with imperialism, and so it's important to support this.
- viii. Kado: I agree with previous speakers. Standing against anti-semitism goes hand-in-hand with the liberation of Palestinians.

b. Questions and Comments:

- c. Friendly amendments:
 - i. Cohen: In the final be it further resolved clause to change will seek to partner to seek to partner.
 - 1. Accepted.
 - ii. Burgaj: In the second whereas clause. I believe this is a global thing and not just one continent.
 - 1. Farah: Change to anti-semitism around the world
 - 2. Accepted
 - iii. Zhao: Change to acts targeting individuals
 - 1. Accepted
 - iv. Israel: Add Hillel as a student group
 - 1. Accepted
 - d. Unfriendly amendments:
 - i. POI - Burgaj: I'm curious why the "as a Campus Climate Support Concern" is included?
 - 1. Farah: That's the name of the reports.
 - 2. Burgaj: Can we copy and paste the actual link for that.
 - 3. Farah: Footnote okay?
 - 4. Accepted - friendly
 - e. Motion to vote by acclamation.
 - i. Motion: Farah
 - ii. Second: Vidhya-Ponraj
 - 1. Passed unanimously
8. [R F2021.06 A Resolution Condemning the Airstrikes in Gaza and the System of Apartheid in Palestine](#)
- a. Sponsors:
 - i. Farah: I wrote this with others who didn't want their names on it because of the harassment they may face because of their involvement. I know "apartheid" is a strong term, but it's a necessary use. I think it's in the scope of student government to discuss and make comments on issues such as this. Our tax dollars are being used to destroy the homes of 70,000 people, the drinking water for 800,000 people as well as doctors without borders unit for burn victims. We

- would be agreeing with many the UN and many international justice organizations. None of the terms that are seen are anti-semitic are used here.
- ii. Yuan: Keep in the mind the power structure occurring in Palestine. Basic human rights are being taken away. These acts are not coincidental. Palenstine is a prime example of imperialism and the obstruction of wealth. This is a fight for justice world wide.
 - iii. Hamamy: This is not a one sided resolution that does not consult Israeli and Jewish students. It is important to remember there is a difference between a government using violence and those fighting for liberation. As a Palenstian, when I saw CSG's statement I was so happy to see that a group of students here cared. I hope my identity will be heard one day and I won't have to live in fear and be seen as a terrorist purely based on where I'm from. The media loves to focus on the reaction of the oppressed instead of the cause of oppression. We are not the problematic ones, and it's extremely exhausting to see my home overseas destroyed and not being able to go back.
 - iv. Pai: Here's a movement that tells Jewish people to support their political goals, and it doesn't bring protection for Jewish people around the world.
 - v. Streng: I'd like to echo previous speakers. What is happening in Israel right now is not a conflict because it is ethnic cleansing. Israel has one of the strongest militaries also supported by the US military, Gaza does not have that. They have military checkpoints and have set up colonies to intentionally destroy Palenstinian communities.
 - vi. Pasupula: I support this statement. With the previous passed resolution, the same principles set forth for Jewish students must be set forth for Palestinians as well. They don't have access to clean water or air. Stand for the rights of Palestinians and their resolutions.
 - vii. Stoneman: Thank you to everyone and this discussion. We must uphold our principles as members of the SG to support and represent all the members of our community. It's only right for us to vote in favor of this resolution here. It is what we're here to do and unify and support the members of our community.
 - viii. Farah: I feel compelled to make statements against apartheid. I hope this passes. LSA SG is the only SG that has met throughout this crisis and has yet to issue statements, and this is our chance to do it. This is an urgent issue. This resolution should not be used to demonize anyone on campus. Thank you.
- b. Questions and comments:
- i. Burgaj: Could we add in Be it further resolved, LSA SG expresses heartfelt sympathy for the innocent victims of the conflict, especially those who have lost loved ones from the violence; and,
 1. Farah: I am cautious about removing 'Palestinians'.

2. Burgaj: this would just be an addition and we keep the original.
 3. Farah: I accept that change.
- ii. Watt: It's my understanding to offer support for Palenstian students rather than condemning and speaking on what's happening over there.
 1. Farah: You can offer an unfriendly amendment to change it. It's meant to do both.
- iii. Cohen: In the first be it therefore resolved, how they constructed this statement to make sure this statement is non-partisan.
 1. Farah: there wasn't the forum to discuss with a lot of different groups on campus. Both US parties support the aid to Israel, so were not actually teaming with any political party.
- iv. Addison: This is well written, and congratulations and thank you for bringing this to the government.
- v. Burgaj: Change airstrikes to violence
 1. Farah: The airstrikes are the most condemnable and are the main form of violence.
- vi. Watt: Regarding the time table, would the sponsors be willing to have another special meeting in 2 weeks so that it can be discussed more and voted on then?
 1. Farah: the student body has already commented. Delaying this another two weeks would not be something that I would support. Now is the time to talk about it and issue a statement about it. People are putting pressure on our government to discuss these issues.
- vii. Ramos: I agree with the previous speaker. You can have whatever reason you want to keep airstrikes instead of violence. People are going to get upset if not changed. Labeling it as violence is more respectful of all the pain caused by all kinds of violence.
 1. Farah: I understand where you're coming from. The word violence is not pointly enough to who is committing the violence. It is the violence that's been most condemned.
- viii. Motion to extend by an hour.
 1. Motion: Cohen
 2. Second: Watt
 - a. Consent
- ix. Burgaj: Amend title to Israeli state-sanctioned violence? This cannot be an action that becomes a religious division. The issues are a universal humaritian cry. Why not reflect those values?
 1. Farah: I don't have a problem with changing it to Israeli state-sanctioned violence.
 2. Vidhya-Ponraj: I think this is a friendly resolution.

- x. Watt: The choice of the word Palestine in the title makes it sound like we are condemning the actions occurring in Palestine. Was this the intention?
 - 1. Farah: apartheid is recognized from occurring at an extreme in Palestine. This was intentional.
 - 2. Watt: I don't want it to seem like we're only recognizing that there is only one state in that region.
 - 3. Farah: I'd be fine bringing up both Israel and Palestine, but this is specifically talking about the region of Palestine.
 - xi. Burgaj: There is an issue with the title. It's an illogical read as of right now.
 - c. Friendly amendments:
 - i. Burgaj: Was my previous be it further resolved statement added?
 - 1. Farah: I'm afraid this statement may remove the responsibility. I think we should work on rewording that part.
 - 2. Burgaj: Place between be it further resolved. It flows well and does not take away responsibility.
 - 3. Farah: Amend your amendment to LSA SG expresses heartfelt sympathy for the innocent victims lost in the region
 - ii. Burgaj: Change the title to Israeli state-sanctioned violence.
 - 1. Friendly and accepted
 - d. Unfriendly amendments:
 - e. Motion to table until next special meeting
 - i. Motion: Watt
 - ii. Second: Burgaj
 - 1. Objection: Vidhya-Ponraj
 - 2. Go forward with motion
 - iii. Motion to secret ballot
 - 1. Motion: Burgaj
 - 2. Second: Rifkin
 - a. Consent
 - 3. 11-10-3
 - a. The motion to table passes
9. Guest Speaker(s)
- a.
10. Executive Officer Reports
- a. **President** - Tyler Watt (trwatt@umich.edu)
 - i. I was able to put most of my content in the report. I'm very apologetic for what happened earlier in this meeting. That kind of behavior is never tolerated here.

1. Burgaj: Was this someone with a umich id or is it open to everyone?
 - a. Watt: Once the meeting is done we can look at everything, and will talk to to umich tech people. It's my understanding that the meetings are intended for umich students, but any umich student can send to anyone. Anyone with the link can get in.
 - b. Burgaj: How can we trace someone if it's a fake email? Can this be a secured space with only umich emails allowed to join?
 - i. Watt: Want to make sure we are being open but also secured so I'll have to discuss this with the counsel.

b. Vice President - Zackariah Farah (zfarah@umich.edu)

- i. A lot of really exciting projects. Check out the op-ed on Campus Conservation Core. The laws for protecting tenants are not great currently, and we have a meeting with GEO set up.

c. [Treasurer](#) - Cameron Rifkin (crifkin@umich.edu)

d. [Counsel](#) - Jacob Cohen (jacohen@umich.edu)

- i. For the resolution that was just tabled I would like to offer myself as a resource.

e. [Academic Relations Officer](#) - Caroline Theuerkauf (theuerkc@umich.edu)

announcement

LSA Curriculum Committee student rep application is now open! Reach out with questions. App is due June 11th.

f. [External Relations Officer](#) - Sophia Rich (sserich@umich.edu)

g. [Student Life Relations Officer](#) - Sarah Salino (smsalino@umich.edu)

announcement

To introduce, I enjoy seeing all the constituents here tonight. I am the SLRO, I work with the Student Life Committee and others to improve student life. I would love to hear your ideas on how best to improve student life! Contact me!

h. [Secretary](#) - Alli Goodsell (goodsela@umich.edu)

11. Committee Reports (in alphabetical order)

a. Budget Allocations Committee - Louis Orleans (lorleans@umich.edu)

b. Committee Advocating for Transfer, Nontraditional, and International Students - Jordan

Juliao (jjuliao@umich.edu)

- i. CATNIS office hours are 8-9am every Friday to discuss all the resolutions put forth today as this may affect many international students.

c. Diversity Affairs Committee - Gaurie Gunasekaran (gaurie@umich.edu)

12. Task Force and Subcommittee Reports

a. [Appointments Subcommittee](#) - Claudia McLean (mclaudia@umich.edu)

b. Health Subcommittee - Gaurie Gunasekaran (gaurie@umich.edu)

c. Judiciary Establishment and Election Code Amendment Task Force - Max Stoneman (maxstone@umich.edu)

- i. We've been grinding. We finished up our parties. The judiciary is our main focus now.

d. LSA Annual Scholarship Task Force - Vince Tedrick (vtedrick@umich.edu)

e. Subcommittee on Technology, Advising, and Academic Resources - Jordan Juliao (jjuliao@umich.edu)

- i. Addison: Are you meeting throughout the summer? I would love to be a part of it.

1. Juliao: My dad is in the hospital so I haven't started to schedule consistent meetings, but I will send out an email about office hours similar to CATNIS and when future meetings may be.

f. Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee - Erik Williams (werik@umich.edu)

13. Individual Representative Reports

14. Appointments, Elections, and Nominations

a.

15. Budget Allocations Committee Recommendations

a. *None*

16. Old Business (YES-NO-ABSTAIN)

a. [B W2021.13 Termination of Party Ban](#)

i. Sponsors:

1. Stoneman: JEECATs back. We got through this parties thing. To give you sense of everything we've gone over. 2.06.10 was our main change, and

we discussed this with many people. 2.01.02 - duties of election director. This was added but feel free to make changes. Most everything else has been there since the jump.

ii. Questions and Comments:

1. Burgaj: When it comes to the dollar amount and percentages, who decided on that?
 - a. Cohen: Do you mean the dollar total for the executive ticket and representative candidate?
 - b. Burgaj: Who picked the percentages and hard numbers and why?
 - c. Cohen: The hard numbers have been in place since before I was here so I can't defend the original intent. With the percentages, I did that, the thought process was behind that - we don't want people to be kicked out of the election for a minor error. This could be a place for election director discretion however. I would be open to an amendment here.
 - d. Burgaj: There are three types of violations listed - the first and second negate each other.
 - e. Cohen: The idea is that you don't want people to be removed for being under 150%. If you go over budget you get a major violation versus going over budget and getting kicked out of the election. JEECAT is hoping to go over the wording and places of wording, and change stuff around.
2. Burgaj: Are there any violations for 'gifting'?
 - a. Cohen: No. That is something that CSG addresses in their election code so we could go over it.
 - b. Stoneman: That is on our list of things to check out because that has been a concern voiced in one way or another.
 - c. Cohen: I would like to have this handled separately.
3. Tam: In 2.06.10, amend to allow donations but have to be mentioned in the expenditure reports.
 - a. Stoneman: I think dedicating separate time for that would be great, and I love the concerns being brought up.

iii. Friendly amendments:

1. Watt: We can't have them take effect during the final. Amend immediately to August 31st.
 - a. Accepted

iv. Unfriendly amendments:

1. Burgaj: Add (?) Gifts/Donations. No candidate may receive compensation, monetary or otherwise, in exchange for vote(s) or

Campaign aid. Campaign pledges shall not constitute violations of this rule. The distribution of campaign material to voters shall not constitute a violation of this rule

- a. Cohen: save this language! We should talk about this separately.
The sponsors and I would like to not add the language now.

- v. Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Motion: Ramos
 - 2. Second: Juliao
 - a. Aye's win. The resolution passes

17. New Business

- a. [R F2021.04 A Resolution Reaffirming Our Commitment to the LSA Annual Scholarship Fund](#)

- i. Sponsors:
 - 1. Cohen: It was found in an end of year report that this was a promise that we made.
 - 2. Watt: This just renews our interests.
- ii. Questions and Comments
- iii. Friendly Amendments
- iv. Unfriendly Amendments
- v. Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Motion: Addison
 - 2. Second: Juliao
 - a. Aye's win

- b. [B F2021.11 Resolution Structure](#)

- i. Sponsors:
 - 1. Watt: It clarifies the process in separate languages. There's a bias in the bylaws so we added in some new language. We've found ourselves in the weeds a little bit so we've clarified that. We've made an amendment to better distinguish between friendly and unfriendly amendments.
- ii. Questions and Comments:
- iii. Friendly Amendments:
- iv. Unfriendly Amendments:
- v. Motion to table until June 23rd
 - 1. Motion: Watt
 - 2. Second: Rifkin

- a. Consented
- c. [B F2021.12 Presidential Appointments](#)
 - i. Sponsors:
 - 1. Watt: I would like this to be tabled. The president will have the power to nominate an appointee which would then have to be consented on by the government.
 - ii. Questions and Comments:
 - 1. Burgaj: When it comes to the ability to nominate, why was it given to the president instead of the exec board coming to a consensus?
 - a. Watt: I don't have a good reason for that. Out of the sack of convenience, that one nomination be made and then voted on.
 - iii. Friendly Amendments:
 - iv. Unfriendly amendments
 - v. Motion to table until June 23rd
 - 1. Motion: Burgaj
 - 2. Second: Cohen
 - a. Consented
- d. [B F2021.13 CSG/LSA SG Membership](#)
 - i. Sponsors:
 - 1. Watt: We cannot discriminate so we cannot enforce that CSG members cannot be a part of LSA SG. Many representatives have shown that it is possible to be in both and succeed.
 - ii. Questions and Comments:
 - iii. Friendly Amendments:
 - 1. Watt: Change August 31st back to August 30th
 - a. Accepted
 - 2. Burgaj: Are there instances where the situation will rise about meeting times?
 - a. Watt: Currently LSA SG and CSG general meetings are on separate nights. The solution would be talking to the secretary to get absences excused.
 - b. Burgaj: Can you elaborate on the 2nd and 3rd page?
 - i. Watt: The blank page is gone now
 - c. Burgaj: Can you elaborate on the appointments process:
 - i. Watt: The red section is what is being removed.

- iv. Unfriendly Amendments:
- v. Motion to call to suspend rules to vote on this
 - 1. Motion: Cohen
 - 2. Second: Burgaj
 - a. Consent
- vi. Motion to vote by acclamation
 - 1. Motion: Farah
 - 2. Second: Burgaj
 - a. Aye's win. That carries.
- e. [B F2021.14 Appointments Clarifications](#)
 - i. Sponsors:
 - 1. Watt: I haven't had the chance to talk to the appointments leadership which I want to do before we vote on anything. 8.01.01 - the new version will have these few lines completely gone. Just removing wording for clarification.
 - ii. Questions and Comments:
 - 1. Cohen: Are you looking to see this tabled?
 - a. Watt: Yes, until June 23rd.
 - iii. Friendly Amendments:
 - iv. Unfriendly Amendments:
 - v. Motion to table until June 23
 - 1. Motion: Watt
 - 2. Second: Stoneman
 - a. Consented
- f. Motion to support the City of Ann Arbor's efforts to change local leasing policies so that units can be viewed only as early as 210 days after the start date of the lease, instead of the current 70 day rule.
 - 1. Motion: Watt
 - 2. Second: Farah
 - a. Objection: Burgaj
 - i. We haven't discussed this yet
 - ii. POI for questions
 - iii. Burgaj: I'd love to see exact wordage used if anyone has access to that.
 - 1. Watt: It came from an intern from a council member in Ann Arbor City Council. "My

name is Samantha Marchand. I am interning for Erica Briggs, Ann Arbor City Councilmember, 5th Ward. The City is considering an ordinance change that would change the time frame under which renters can view or lease apartments. Currently landlords cannot show apartments for 70 days (~ 2 months) after a lease starts. The proposal for the ordinance change would shift the date from 70 days to 210 days (~ 7 months) after the lease start date. The proposal's goal is to prevent renters from being forced into leases too early. Some landlords have proposed 180 days (~ 6 months) so that way leasing is not so close to finals and the end of the semester. However the Central Student Government and GEO believe that 210 days is an appropriate timeline. Does a 210 day timeline seem appropriate to you and your membership? Please let me know your thoughts. Erica Briggs would like to hear from you before she votes on the change.”

- iv. Zhao: What is meant by viewed?
 - 1. Watt: Another word used could be toured or shown.
- v. Ramos: What is this proposal exactly, could you clarify?
 - 1. Watt: We're lending our support that 70 days is too short and we want closer to 270.
- vi. Motion to open speakers list for 9 minutes and 45 second speaking time
 - 1. Motion: Farah
 - 2. Second: Watt
- vii. Burgaj: Looking at the message, should I just respond personally?

1. Watt: The plan was to just send the minutes, but you are welcome to send your own thoughts!

3. Speaker's List

- a. Watt: Speaks in favor of 210 day limit; cites freedom from intrusion and rush to (re)sign a new lease
- b. Addison: Speaks against; cites concerns of landlords potentially operating six-month leases
- c. Farah: Speaks in favor; cites pressures on students to sign leases immediately and the ability of landlords to rent apartments out from under students
- d. Burgaj: Speaks in favor; Mentions that Ann Arbor is one of the worst housing markets in this respect from all the places he has experience with. Cites power dynamics between landlords and students
- e. Motion to make it okay to speak more than once
 - i. Motion: Farah
 - ii. Seconded
 - iii. Consented
- f. Farah: Amend to at least 210 days
- g. Burgaj: Different parts of the world have different rules. 210 days should be the least.

4. Motion to call to question by acclamation

- a. Motion: Watt
- b. Second: Burgaj
 - i. Consented
 - ii. Aye's win. The motion brought forth by Watt is passed unanimously.

18. Matters Arising

- a. Watt: Thank you all for sticking around. I want to apologize again, and the steps we can take regarding the troll who had exposed himself. Exec is already discussing how we can hold another meeting before the 23rd - everyone will be informed for any decisions made.
- b. Stoneman: We touched on the election code. We will figure out a date to discuss the election code and the judiciary. Just email me with any questions or comments.

- c. McLean: The social that we had went very well. Let me know if you want to be in the social chat. We plan on test driving in-person events over the summer.
- d. Cohen: I'll be sending out info about parliamentary procedure meetings to be held before fall semester. Fill out your end of year reports.
- e. Farah: There's going to be a lot of hands-on conservation work in the next few weeks. We need a lot of help and it's important that we save the natural beauty for our future generations. Solidarity protest at 1:00 pm this Saturday at the City Hall.
- f. Watt: There is at least one seat on CSG that needs to be filled by an LSA student. Claudia and William will be spearheading this.

19. Snaps

20. Closing Roll Call

i.	Watt, Tyler		xxv.	Nelson, Erica	E
ii.	Farah, Zackariah		xxvi.	Tam, Peter	
iii.	Rifkin, Cameron		xxvii.	Chakraborti, Aditya	E
iv.	Cohen, Jacob		xxviii.	Addison, William	
v.	Theuerkauf, Caroline		xxix.	Tedrick, Vincenzo (Vince)	
vi.	Rich, Sophia	E		E	
vii.	Salino, Sarah		xxx.	Neff, Ethan	E
viii.	Goodsell, Alli		xxxi.	Burgaj, Roland (Ron)	
ix.	Hamamy, Salma		xxxii.	Vidhya-Ponraj, Mithun	
x.	Stevens, Major	E	xxxiii.	Juliao, Jordan	
xi.	McLean, Claudia		xxxiv.	Ramos, Lissette	
xii.	Rothstein, Kayla		xxxv.	Smith, Lauren	E
xiii.	Williams, Erik	E	xxxvi.	Crews, Tiffany	
xiv.	Dai, Carol	E	xxxvii.	Berglund, Mollie	
xv.	Fioritto, Tyler	E	xxxviii.	Crespo, Maleny	E
xvi.	Nguyen, Alex	E	xxxix.	Hwang, Tae Won (Danny)	
xvii.	Altimemy, Zahraa	E		E	
xviii.	List, M. Riley	E	xl.	Mulliken, Ryan	E
xix.	Jonaitis, Cody		xli.	Pierangeli, Cody	E
xx.	Stoneman, Max		xlii.	Sommerfeld, Elizabeth	E
xxi.	Slack, Caroline		xliii.	Wojtara, Magda	E
xxii.	Gunasekaran, Gaurie	E	xliv.	Torres, Gabriela	E
xxiii.	Zhao, Suki		xlv.	Colvin, Anna	
xxiv.	Kado, Lydia		xlvi.	Orleans, Louis	E

21. Adjournment

- a. Motion made
- b. *Seconded*